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September 18, 2017
GBOS/LUC/GAP Update Committee Joint Meeting
Anchorage Community Land Trust Presentation
6:00 p.m. Girdwood Community Room
Minutes Draft
Approved by GAP committee 9.28.17
Approved by LUC committee 10.9.17

Call to Order 6:10 p.m.  Jerry Fox & Brian Burnett
GBOS attending are: Eryn Boone, Jerry Fox, Mike Edgington
LUC attending:  Brian Burnett
GAP attending:  Lewis Leonard, Diana Livingston, Janice Crocker, Mike Edgington, Jerry Fox
Assembly members:  John Weddleton & Suzanne la France 
This is a joint meeting of the Girdwood Board of Supervisors, Girdwood Land Use Committee, and the Girdwood Area Plan Update Committee.  
Prior to the presenter arriving, GAP committee updated the group with progress so far:
MISSION:

The mission of the Girdwood Area Plan:

“Guiding Girdwood land use:  creating a framework for the future development of Girdwood.”

The mission of the Girdwood Area Plan Update Committee is to fund and complete a transparent, inclusive review of the Girdwood Area Plan to guide Girdwood land use in an orderly and understandable process that is respectful of all views.

BUDGET:

It is expected that this plan will cost $80,000-$100,000.

Fundraising effort has achieved $10,000 matching grant from HLB and $2,000 in donations to pair with that grant.  Grant application will be submitted to the Anchorage Community Foundation and other sources of funding will also be sought out. Donations are accepted and held in an account with Girdwood Inc.  
INFORMATION:

Girdwood Area Plan has 2 websites (same information on each) www.girdwoodareaplan.com
and www.girdwoodareaplan.org.

GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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ACLT PRESENTATION:

The purpose of this meeting is to discuss how Anchorage Community Land Trust helped to shepherd the Mountain View Area Plan to successful conclusion.

Radhika Krishna is the Community Development Manager with ACLT.  
She explains that prior plans for Mountain View had been started but were not completed over 20 years, primarily due to lack of community support.  Community did not accept plans drafted by consultants that had been presented previously.
Mountain View Area Plan was in process for 4 years, adopted in 2016.  The last year the plan was moving through MOA approval process, which includes planning department review, public review, planning and zoning review and assembly approval.  These all include specific timelines, and in order to make time to respond to changes requested, it is likely to take a year to pass the GAP also.

Funding & assistance:

Mountain View Project received $5,000 grant from Conoco Philips, which was used for outreach materials, posters, mailings, etc.  
Group received MOA Planning Dept support for mapping and printing of the plan.  Most of the writing of the plan was achieved through volunteers, community council members.  Project remained grassroots throughout, and is not a technical land use plan.
ACLT received grant from Rasmuson Foundation and purchased derelict buildings, refurbished them and now rents that space to businesses and services that were identified as needed by the community in their planning.  

Another source of funding is Anchorage Community Development Authority (ACDA).

Outreach:

Mountain View is a diverse neighborhood of approximately 7,000 people, and the outreach involved approximately 1,000 individuals.  Kickoff was a large community gathering, where members attending stated their goals, which included items such as safe places for kids/youth to gather, need for a bank, local clinic).  Community engagement was on-going over the 3 years of writing, included multiple community meetings, outreach on individual basis at popular locations, neighborhood schools, library, meetings, housing complexes. 

Radhika states the content of the plan has to come from the community, not from the committee. 

Lewis Leonard asked when outreach effort began on the plan. Radhika states that outreach started at the very beginning and continued throughout the process.

CONCLUSIONS:

ACLT is now helping the South Addition neighborhood with their Area Plan, and offers help to Girdwood Area Plan with less technical items including project & time management, public outreach process, crafting survey to provide guidance for the plan content. 
Main elements that ACLT support would be helpful with are Plan Oversight and Community Outreach ideas. 

Plan elements need to come from the community; GAP members will need to be the face of this project in the community, or the plan may not be accepted.

GAP group thinks that they will also need a consultant to help with technical aspects as the Girdwood plan is a bit more of a technical land use plan.  

3 main chapters of a plan are:  

Identify what is existing


Identify what is wanted by the community
Area Plan should include specific goals, not general statements.

Develop implementation plan to achieve the missing elements

The next Girdwood Area Plan meeting is scheduled for September 28 at 6PM
Meeting adjourned 6:55PM
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